From: Hunt, Jeff
To: Caitlin Miller

Cc: Colin Deverell; editor@protectnps.org; Molly Tack-Hooper; Ashley Bennett

Subject: RE: Environmental Organizations Request to Extend Comment Period RE EPA Proposal to Approve Oregon's

Regional Haze SIP Revision

Date: Friday, March 1, 2024 1:57:19 PM

Attachments: Environmental Orgs Extension Request Letter for EPA OR Proposal.pdf

image001.png

Dear interested parties,

Since the Federal Register publication process can sometimes take a while, I wanted to alert you that my Office Director concurred on a Federal Register notice extending the public comment period until April 24, 2024, as you requested. The timing of the publication process is largely outside our control, but my best guess is that you will see the notice in approximately 2+ weeks. Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions jh

Jeff Hunt

Air Quality Planner (or as my once 7-year old daughter said, "My daddy is an air janitor. He cleans the air.")

EPA Region 10 Air and Radiation Division (206) 418-9466

From: Caitlin Miller cmiller@npca.org

Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2024 2:23 PM

To: Hunt, Jeff < Hunt.Jeff@epa.gov>

Cc: Colin Deverell <cdeverell@npca.org>; editor@protectnps.org; Molly Tack-Hooper <mtackhooper@earthjustice.org>; Ashley Bennett <abennett@earthjustice.org>

Subject: Environmental Organizations Request to Extend Comment Period RE EPA Proposal to Approve Oregon's Regional Haze SIP Revision

Caution: This email originated from outside EPA, please exercise additional caution when deciding whether to open attachments or click on provided links.

Dear Mr. Hunt,

Please find attached a request to extend the public comment period on EPA's proposal to approve of Oregon's Regional Haze State Implementation Plan for the Second Planning Period submitted to EPA Docket No. EPA-R10-OAR-2023-0660. The Environmental Organizations request 30-day extension of the comment period to April 24, 2024.

We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Best,



Caitlin Miller (She/Her) Associate General Counsel, Clean Air and Climate

National Parks Conservation Association

P: 202-961-8003 | <u>cmiller@npca.org</u> | <u>npca.org</u>

Preserving Our Past. Protecting Our Future.